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Minutes of a Meeting of Brundall Parish Council
Land Management Committee
Held on 15th March 2018 at 19:00 at the 

Lounge Memorial Hall, Brundall
	Present:


Chairman: Cllr Robert Price
Cllr F Thorpe, Cllr M Russell, Cllr Graham Abbott 

Parish Clerk: S Smyth
5 Members of Land Management groups Rob Aram, Gill Buckley, Greg Chandler, Phil Henry, Richard Farley







	
	Details
	Action

	
	Housekeeping

The Chairman, advised everyone in attendance of the location of fire escapes and the procedure to be followed in the event of an evacuation.

The Chairman advised members of the public of the procedure for them speaking at Meetings of the Parish Council.

The Chairman advised members of the public that the Parish Council would be making a sound recording of the Meeting 
	

	LM-0025

	Apologies for Absence 
Cllr J Warns
	

	LM-0026

	Declarations of Interest

Disclosable (DPI) or Non-Disclosable Pecuniary Interests (NDPI)
None
	

	LM-0027

	Notes of the Meeting 15th December 2017 were circulated. Minutes were not taken due to Clerks absence
The Committee unanimously confirmed the Notes were accurate
	

	LM-0028

	Public Participation

The Meeting was adjourned for the Leaders reports to be given.
	

	LM-0029

	Group Leader Reports
Countryside Park given by Greg Chandler Leader of the Friends of the Countryside Park
Greg reported that new spring growth is coming through with the crocuses and snowdrops breaking through and leaves now appearing on the trees. Greg asked if Sharon could check that Garden Guardian will be doing 3 monthly cuts as they did last year. (May, June, July). He has followed up an advert for seeds available in a wildflower kit and has duly applied for this. He expressed concerns about the parkrun, but this is to be dealt with in agenda item 10.

Allotments Report given by Richard Farley Chairman of the BAA. During the winter months we continued our work programme but with weather, holidays and sickness this has been on a restricted basis. I list below what has been achieved over the winter period. Build a secure and safe step to gain access to our Big shed. Construct a compound behind shed to enable us to store our materials in a safe and tidy way. Undertake a bonfire at southern end compost area to burn materials that Allotmenteers have left. Continue painting sheds. We have resumed our work parties on Monday mornings and I am sure we will continue to maintain our site in a favourable condition. The manager at the Central Coop has agreed to put together a small team to help us to refurbish our seating area at the entrance to the allotments. We plan to hold a quiz and ploughman’s on the 21st April at the memorial hall to raise funds for the Association it has been advertised locally all are welcome.

Cremer’s Meadow given by Gill Buckley Leader of the Friends of Cremer’s Meadow
Ongoing clearance of fencing

Some tree felling – tree struck by lightning, one overhanging footpath and one which might threaten the barn roof. Associated clearance of felled branches etc.

Major focus on buddleia – pruning and digging up in areas where there is too much

Bonfire to clear cuttings of buddleia and other smaller burnable items.

Barn has had a major clear up/tidy. 

Notice board ordered – to be paid for from the Cable’s donation

Enclosure for hay cuttings started. These enclosures will provide areas where the meadow cuttings will be placed during the cut and clear in September

Management and Development plan reviewed – copy available

Christmas party took place

Cremer’s Friends delivered a talk to Norfolk Wildlife Trust which was very well received.

Nomination for a Norfolk Biodiversity Award

New sign on northern gate made and put in place

Rowans planted in various areas on the western side of the site

Willow saplings cut to avoid intrusion onto the water meadow

Yew tree planted

Bamboo cut/dug away from pathway

Nest boxes cleaned ready for new inhabitants

Fallen branches/trees and other debris removed from waterway

Plans for next quarter
Small tree removal to allow more light a necessary

Bonfires and felled tree clearance. Also creating some low triangular structures for nesting.

Seat on Shirley’s Path to be erected. 

Notice board erection

Expert advice to be acquired regarding the site in general and the waterway in particular.

Questions for LM committee
1) What should happen to items in the barn which have some value but are of no use to the Friends?

2) The total amount of tree felling required will not be able to be carried out this financial year due to bird nesting. Can the allocated amount be carried forward to 2018-9?

3) Could the Parish Council consider purchasing the piece of land adjacent to Cremer’s Meadow i.e. between the Meadow and Blofield Rd. This would enhance the land ownership, extend and protect the open space and provide a wild area for wildlife, in particular ground nesting birds. This would complement Cremer’s Meadow spaces. The PC already has some access rights across part of that land.

Parkrun report given by Phil Henry parkrun Director
The parkrun has had to be cancelled 4 times due to adverse weather conditions. Phil explained how the Directors and Marshalls make decisions to cancel. They have also walked the site with the PC on one other occasion. They do consider the damage done by running and the long-term damage that could occur. The Honesty box is working well with a little of the £2 per week being collected. Parking issues have been dealt with as and when they occur.

Cemetery

The Chairman of the LM Committee reported that the proposed shard memorial will be site in the cemetery entrance and asked the Committee if they preferred the two small shards or 1 larger structure. The Committee opted for the larger shard at a cost of £1250. The Clerk was asked to place the order with Colin Smith. The Clerk may have found a funding source for the memorial and will apply as soon as possible for £500 to go towards the shard expenditure.
Shelters and small areas

The Clerk reported that the Memorial Hall play area Zip wire is now fully operational.

The meeting was resumed 
	

	LM-0030
	Chairman’s Report

As previously I will not go into great detail as the events, efforts and initiatives have been reported fully at our Parish Council Meetings so a record is in the minutes there. This has been a quiet quarter and with continued liaison with our partners.

Tonight, we need to discuss the situation regards the Park Run and its effect on the Countryside Park. I bring to your attention the question of storage of equipment which is restricting the facility for what it was intended. We need to clarify the responsibility of claims against injury. We need to decide one shard or two regarding the Memorial Project. The Boardwalks on the Fen are still in the background especially as the sums of money needed to just stand still are on the face of it completely out of balance with the benefit to the village. I look forward to a constructive meeting.

Our partners at the Allotments, Countryside Park and Cremer’s are on top of the respective projects.

	

	LM-0031
	CDROB

The Clerk explained where the sub group were with the recreational plans:

The sub group are working on looking into the spare cemetery field conveyance to establish the position should they need to expand the 3G pitch and/or parking into this site. The Brooms planning permission has now been issued. The sub group are looking into the use of an adviser to take the process through from planning application to construction.
	

	LM-0032
	Allotments 

The inspection went well, and no plots were in a bad condition. The honesty box was discussed. Rob pointed out that in his opinion the funds should go to the PC. However, the Chairman reminded the Meeting that it had already been agreed that the funds should go direct to the BAA for them to benefit from. Although Rob was against this the Chairman requested that this matter now be laid to rest as there was nothing to be gained by raising it. A review of the Park lease is due this year and so the Council will be focusing on this issue at the relevant time. At this point though the Council has no plans to raise the rents given the present circumstances.
	

	LM-0033
	Cemetery

The Chairman of the LM Committee reported that the proposed shard memorial will be site in the cemetery entrance and asked the Committee if they preferred the two small shards or 1 larger structure. The Committee opted for the larger shard at a cost of £1250. The Clerk was asked to place the order with Colin Smith. The Clerk may have found a funding source for the memorial and will apply as soon as possible for £500 to go towards the shard expenditure
	Clerk

	LM-0034
	Cremer’s Meadow

The Chairman asked all to consider and give answers to the 3 questions posed by Gill in her report:
Q1 – The barn items, if the allotment Association are not interested can be looked to be sold. Frank Thorpe agreed to take charge of this.
Q2 – Monies left in budgets at year end cannot be carried forward ordinarily. However, the Clerk will put this to Full Council in the March Meeting.
Q3 – Purchasing the land between Cremer’s and Blofield Road. At this time any S106 or CIL monies are planned for the recreation projects.
The Chairman enquired about the Himalayan Balsam and the Japanese Knotweed. Gill explained that it has been treated for the past 18 months and hope that’s it will have been eradicated well within the 3year recommended period. It is being treated by a professional who is using the required weed killer.
	

	LM-0035
	Church Fen
Richard asked if a Friends of Church Fen could be set up? The work needed uses bigger tools such as chainsaws and hedge trimmers which may be beyond the scope of a friends group.
	

	LM-0036
	Countryside Park

The Chairman referred to two emails of complaint both of which relate to the parkrun and how it is affecting the paths. Greg is concerned enough to say the PC ought to consider ending the parkrun on the area. The Chairman is keen to look at all the options given the parkrun is a popular event. When the couch to 5K event also began this has made the surface worse. Phil said that there are around 150 to 200 runners each week.
It was agreed to purchase sports grass seed and for the parkrun to be cancelled for 4 weeks in a row to enable the seed to take hold. Phil Henry agreed with this course of action. Greg will order the seeds.

The Chairman also pointed out that the storage in the shed was being overrun by tables and so Phil says he will take out the tables and allow the cleaner more room to manoeuvre.

Phil was asked in parkrun UK would indemnify a runner if they were injured and who would be sued if they did get hurt for any reason? Phil explained that if anyone has a fall etc. an incident report is filled out and sent to parkrun UK and that they (parkrun uk) are responsible. Phil will double check the terms and conditions. They also carry out a risk management of the run. Phil will go back to the parkrun directors and look into the possibility of setting out a Memorandum of Understanding between the PC and Brundall parkrun.*
It was agreed to close the site to parkrun from 7/4 to 28/4. Phil will ask the couch to 5K to move around the site each week to alleviate the impact.
	Clerk

	LM-0037
	Shelters and small areas

The Clerk reported that the Memorial Hall play area Zip wire is now fully operational.
	

	LM-0038
	Finance – up to £100 approved for the sports grass seed
	

	LM-0023

	Items for the next Agenda– 14th June 2018 (Main meeting date)
	

	LM-0024

	Date, time and venue of next Parish Council Meeting

14 June 2018 – Lounge Memorial Hall Meeting closed at 8.50 pm
	

	Signed as a true record ……………………………………………..……..    Date ………………………… 
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